
Tuesday, May 3, 2022


Board of Selectmen Minutes 

In attendance:  Steve Smith (Chair), Dianne Craig (Selectman), Derek 
Tremblay (Selectman).


Meeting called to order by Steve Smith at 6:32PM


Twin Ridge Mountaineers Snowmobile Club request to work on 
Mummery Road 

• Judy Wilson - from the Twin Ridge Mountaineers Snowmobile Club - called Steve last 
week to ask for permission for the club to fix up the Class IV portion of Mummery 
Road.


• Steve presented the Board the paperwork Mrs Wilson had given him, including the 
bids and estimates.  This will not cost the Town anything.  If road work is approved 
by the Board, the Club will submit for grant funding to pay for the completion.  


• Steve spoke with the highway department and confirmed what Mrs Wilson had 
noted, the Class IV portion of the road was washed out by the flood last year.  


• RSA 236:9 states the Board of Selectmen need to give permission to anyone wanting 
to fix a Class VI road.


• Derek made a motion to grant permission to fix the Class VI portion of Mummery 
Road to the Twin Ridge Mountaineers Snowmobile Club.  Dianne seconded the 
motion.  Steve said he thinks it's a good thing and doesn’t cost the town any money.  
All In favor.  Motion passed


FEMA Update: 

• Dianne was on a call this morning with FEMA


• With the brush fire that happened on the back of Mt Sunapee this past weekend, fire 
fighters had to go all the way around town to get to the fire, because the bridge on 
Merrigan's Corner was washed out.  This put a delay on the fire being attended.


• This information was passed along to FEMA.  The representative from FEMA is a 
firefighter and understands the importance of having the bridge there.  She is moving 
up that bridge up to the front.  Dianne is to send all the information on that bridge so 
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FEMA can work on it.  Dianne said this is good news, since this is an emergency 
road.  


• The Board discussed where the fire was.  It is very dry out there right now; the Fire 
Dept doesn’t know how the started.


• Steve said it’s great news that FEMA sees the importance to have this bridge 
replaced.


Derek motion to adjourn meeting, Dianne seconded.  All in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 
6:39 pm.


Respectively submitted by Steven Smith
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